
Southern State Community College 
May 2012 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 

Dr. Kevin Boys, President



 

2 May 2012 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 
       Alignment with the Strategic Goals 

 

 ABLE Recognition | June 14 | 6:45 p.m. | Auditorium | Central Campus 

 Phi Theta Kappa Induction | June 15 | 6:30 p.m. | Central Campus 

President’s Activities and Involvement 
Since my last report, I have been involved in the following meetings and events:  

 Faculty Senate’s Monthly Meeting/Roundtable 

 Clinton County Commissioners’ Meeting 

 SOCHE Executive Committee Meeting 

 Rotary 

 Jenzabar Implementation Kick-off Meeting 

 Governance Institute for Student Success 

 Gateway Technical College Visit with Great Oaks delegation 

 Leadership Clinton Classes and Project team 
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Training and the retention of highly qualified Medical Assistants is a high priority issue 
for Adena and its future success.  Your school is very reputable and we have seen quality 
students graduate from your program. 

Medical Assisting Program Director Rhonda Davis and Dean of Technical Studies Dr. Carry DeAtley 
developed and submitted a proposal to deliver the medical assisting program at the PACCAR Medical 
Education Center at Adena Health System and the College is awaiting response. 

Student Laptop Committee 
A group of individuals representing multiple divisions of the College is being developed to discuss the 
benefits, concerns, institutional policy and facility implications, and curriculum integration of a 
mandatory laptop policy for all students. The committee will be meeting soon and will have much to 
review and coordinate as the proposal is developed. Implementation of a laptop policy would not be 
implemented for at least a year or more to ensure all eventualities are considered and satisfactory 
remedies are developed. 

Workforce Development and Community Services 

Truck Driving Academy 
The Memorandum of Understanding to offer CDL training in partnership with Belmont Technical College 
was signed by Southern State on April 23 and forwarded to Belmont.       
 
The first class with new partner Tri-County Career Center/Hocking College is expected to begin May 7. 
 
Three classes have been conducted in partnership with Pickaway Ross Career and Technology Center in 
the two months since that partnership was established. 
 
Enrollment is trending down year-to-date compared to 2010 and 2011. Despite extensive cost-saving 
efforts, the TDA deficit is running greater than last year (to date) due largely to fuel costs, maintenance 
costs, and the costs of modifying and insuring the three tractors provided by R & L Carriers. The 
partnership with R & L was provided to the Governor’s newly formed Workforce Transformation group 
as an example of an outstanding business and community college partnership.   

Workforce Development 
Workforce Development outreach efforts were extended to Valero, the ethanol plant outside 
Washington C.H., and to McKesson, the pharmaceutical company.   
 
Employment assistance was extended to New Sabina Industries. 
 
A proposal to continue operating the Highland County One-Stop for the coming fiscal year was 
submitted April 24 to Highland County Job and Family Services. 
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Continuing Education & Departmental Notes 
Twelve participants were enrolled in free Connect Ohio computer classes at two locations during the 
month of April; SSCC has provided this free training to more than 500 Ohio residents. 

Workforce Training 
Highly successful, targeted workforce training was provided on April 17 and 18 to area water treatment 
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Professional Development 
The HR Department is sponsoring a monthly Lunch and Learn series April through November 2012. All 
faculty and staff are encouraged to bring a bagged lunch and attend. The first in the series was 
SharePoint Training which was held April 16 in the Lecture Hall on Central Campus. SSCC Staff members 
Jesse Pertuset, Webmaster, and Katy Markey, Computer Systems and Telecommunications Assistant, 
provided the one-hour training to approximately 30 staff members on our recently upgraded version of 
SharePoint. 
  
The next Lunch and Learn topic will be Windows 7 Training and will focus on the differences of our old 
operating system Windows XP and our new operating system Windows 7. The training will take place 
May 18 in Room 101 on Central Campus and will be provided by SSCC Computer Science Faculty 
Member Josh Montgomery.    
  
Future topics include Employment Issues, Sexual Harassment, PeopleAdmin Training and Worker’s 
Compensation. 

Health and Wellness Fair 
The annual employee Health and Wellness Fair is scheduled for 7:30 a.m. –1 p.m., Friday, May 4, on 
Central Campus. The Health and Wellness Fair is an opportunity to promote awareness of a variety of 
health topics, offer resources on health promotion and disease prevention and to reinforce that the 
College values employees’ health. Further, attendees of the Health and Wellness Fair benefit from free 
early detection and preventative health screenings, and guest speakers will be presenting on the topics 
of nutrition and exercise.  

 
Institutional Advancement  

Communications  

Marketing | Public Relations | Web 

Re-
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Most recently the team has been active on the campuses doing some impression testing among 
students, faculty and staff. As part of this testing, they are introducing the early advertising concepts 
and also doing some navigational testing for the new web layout. Spending a number of hours among 
students and others in high-traffic areas, the team is making great progress by using the 
recommendations to refine the message and visuals.   
 
In late May, a direct mail communication piece targeting nearly 30,000 households within our five-
county area will be distributed to introduce the new brand while also serving to attract new students for 
the upcoming fall semester. The in-home target date is set for May 18-26. A public reception to unveil 
the new logo will be held in late June.   

Direct Mail Targeting Graduating Seniors 

A recent direct mail piece was sent to graduating 
seniors in our five-county area. The purpose was to 
drive undecided students to Southern State. The in-
home date for this mailing was April 16-21.   
 
Highlights of Southern State were included on the 
back of the card and included student activity 
opportunities, scholarships, affordable tuition, and 
the variety of course offerings.   

Foundation 

Monthly Contribution Report  
Feb. 2011 Feb. 2012  Mar. 2011 Mar. 2012  Apr. 2011 Apr. 2012 

$3730.50 $3552.50  $350.50 $392.50  $18,715.00 $10,697.50 

 

While the contributions for 2012 are slightly less than those of 2011, we are experiencing an uptick in 

new donors as faculty, staff and friends of the College have been rallying around offering the inaugural 

award of the Bill Horne Memorial Scholarship. Throughout the month of April, there were a number of 

one-time gifts and several new participants using the payroll deduction option to express their interest 

in supporting an additional scholarship. Worth noting is that in April 2011, the total was comprised of 

gifts among 27 donors including one individual gift of $18,000. The April 2012 figure represents gifts 

from 42 different donors and $6,000 as the largest booked gift.   

Bill Horne Memorial Fund Reaches Match Level 

When the fund was introduced in early 2011 following Bill’s untimely passing, a commitment was made 

to match the contributions once the fund reached $5,000. In early April 2012, the account did exceed 

this threshold and the Foundation Board voted to transfer funds within the Foundation to cover the 

commitment. The faculty will be announcing the inaugural scholarship during the dinner prior to 

graduation.   



 






